PALO VERDE LADIES GOLF ASSOCIATION GENERAL BOARD MEETING

Tuesday September 2, 2025

The meeting was called to order by President Naomi Bryson at 10:40 am at the Palo Verde Restaurant.

MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE: Naomi Bryson, Mary Nelson, Bonnie Moore, Roz Pederson, Alice Barber, Diane French, Julie Curran, Susan Lamb, Jan Nelson, Melea Reese. (Absent: Linda Grendahl, Carol Healy, Jo Ann Johnson, Mary Lou Jones, Judy Massie, Marcia Smith, Margie Brandon, Jan Hawkes, Judy Hester).

MEETING MINUTES: A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the general board meeting held on May 6, 2025. Motion approved.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Carol emailed the treasurer's report to the board. It is posted in the Ladies' Room. The balance as of April 30, 2025 was \$14,481.51. Motion approved.

OLD BUSINESS: Welcome Back Golf & Luncheon. Diane French reported on its planning: a Tailgate Party wearing your favorite sport team apparel with a potato bar and specialty drink. Possible game choice may be a Step-Aside as it will be cart path only on October 28.

NEW BUSINESS: Golf Pro Chris Evans explained the pro shop will begin using Jonas and Golf Genius beginning with the new fall golf season, with a "soft opening" using Jonas prior to the season. Chelsea will be phased out. With these integrated systems, members can sign up for special events along with regular game play. Chris also suggested the pro shop could help implement a summer Ringers program in the future for our club.

UPCOMING EVENTS:

September 2 – Fewest Putts

September 9 – Blind Draw

September 16 – Low Net

September 17 – Summer League at PV

September 23 – Low Gross

September 30 – Select-A-Drive

October 28 – Welcome Back Golf and Luncheon (and Annual Meeting)

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Awards Orientation - Alice Barber stated she needs to know if we have new members and was advised Linda Grendahl knows this information.

Courtesy- Judy Massey (absent)

CAGD- Mary Nelson reported the final round for 2025 will be in November.

Fifty/Fifty - Mary Nelson stated it will start up again with the new season on October 28, 2025. **Golf Committee** - Diane French will be attending the meeting tomorrow. They will determine 2026 Golf Membership rates for the courses. The meeting is open to all.

Golf Rules/Regulations - Jo Ann Johnson (absent)

Membership - Linda Grendahl (absent) but left a word that AWGA is offering no discounts next year so our club memberships will not be reduced by \$5 as in the past years.

Publicity - Susan Lamb said our next Splash article will be a "welcome back" theme, geared toward our new season with the upcoming changes about Jonas replacing Chelsea for sign-up.

Ringer/Hole in One - Jan Nelson will continue to do Ringer from November-January as in the past. She said this caters to our snowbirds. She questioned about doing something for the summer season league. Chris Evans stated with Golf Genius now in use a Summer Ringers could be handled by the Pro Shop. Discussion tabled for the Executive Board to work on logistics.

Special Events – Mary Lou Jones (absent)

Tournament- Marcia Smith (absent)

Website/ Communications – Mary Ball (absent). Naomi informed the website is still a work in progress.

Parliamentarian - Julie Curran, no report.

Members at Large

Judy Hester (absent) Margie Braden (absent) Melea Reese – nothing to report

Announcements

- October 4 Community Open House Meeting at the San Tan Ballroom. PVLGA volunteers helping at the booth are Mary Nelson, Bonnie Moore, Linda Grendahl, and Naomi Bryson.
- The next meeting of the PVLGA General Board Meeting will be held at the Palo Verde Restaurant following morning golf on Tuesday, October 7, 2025.
- The slate of officers for 2026 will be posted in the ladies' room by September 7, the
 election of officers will be at our Annual Meeting on October 28, and installation of
 officers on December 9, 2025 Holiday Luncheon. We have a candidate for all the
 positions with write-ins welcomed.
- Naomi reminded us we should review the PVLGA Code of Conduct occasionally and respond accordingly, and that PVLGA is a not-for-profit volunteer organization.

adjourned at 11:30 am.		
Roz Pederson	Naomi Bryson, President	

Naomi thanked everyone and Golf Pro Chris for attending today's meeting. The meeting was